
SEPTEMBER 2022 
NEWSLETTER

Connect with us!

Friends and Neighbors,

If you are like me, I look forward to seeing all the kids go back 
to school as the 100 degree days slowly recede. You can smell 
football in the air and the recent rains are a godsend. Fall in 
Texas is just around the corner!

I want to welcome our new neighbors to Prestonwood HOA.  
We are thrilled to have a number of young families,  empty 
nesters and retirees. All of us appreciate what a wonderful 
neighborhood we have as we do our part to keep it up.

The Prestonwood HOA Board continues to look for ways to 
improve landscaping and lighting in our common areas. Day 
to day maintenance of these areas is of the highest priority.

Many thanks to the 142 members who responded to our email 
survey. When it came to our social events, Music in the Park 
was the most popular. So, I am pleased to say that on October  
15, 2022 we will have an afternoon/early evening of Music in 
the Park at Sandy Dale Park. Details will be sent out at a later 
date.

We continue to work with the City of Dallas in its code 
enforcement of basic violations including bulky trash pickup, 
high weeds, improperly parked vehicles, etc. Please remember 
that if you have a code violation concern that you can always 
call 311 or use the City of Dallas’ app to make a complaint.

I personally want to thank the HOA Board members for the 
countless volunteer hours they provide. The various issues 
that the Board faces today have become more numerous 
and complex. Each one has unique challenges that must  
be responded to in a responsible manner. Our Board works 
diligently on behalf of our members

Please do not hesitate to contact me regarding any questions 
that you may have regarding the HOA.  

Jim Mills, 
President, Prestonwood Homeowners Association 
(214) 369-7800

Letter from our PHA President:



The Prestonwood Homeowners Association (PHA) 
has had another highly successful year managing 
your Prestonwood Public Improvement District 
(PID) 24-hour security service. 

Crime has been nearly non-existent due to our 
police security patrol with the presence of an armed 
Dallas police officer in uniform in a Dallas police car 
24/7. This has proven to be a terrific crime deterrent 
and is a continuation of a long-term trend for our 
neighborhood. 

Due to the rapidly increasing property values in 
the 2021 tax year and tight fiscal management and 
supervisory overview by the PHA, the PHA Board 
is pleased to announce a reduction in the PID 
assessment rate for 2022 from $0.07 per $100 of 
assessed value levied in 2021 to $0.065 per $100. As 
the active management of the PID, the PHA Board 
will continue to monitor assessed home values 
and set the PID assessment rate at a fair level to 
continue to provide the safety and security of our 
24/7 police patrols.

TAX LEVY NOTICE 
BY BARRY KLEIN

VP PID TREASURER

This past summer, we sent out a survey 
to our current PHA members via email, 
capturing how best our HOA can serve 
our homeowners. Based on the 142 
household responses, here are some of 
the highlights:

• 35% have lived in Prestonwood less 
than 10 yrs whereas 25% over 31 years!

• 58% of members are either retired or 
have no kids living at home while 41% 
have college, school or preschool aged 
children at home

• Maintenance ranked the highest for 
areas to focus efforts & resources

• 73% of respondents felt that the current 
$85 annual fee was just right

• Music in the Park is the most 
preferred event to attend and on 
weekend evenings (coming this October!)

PHA Poll Survey
Results 2022



We’d like to spotlight our neighbors on Barkwood Lane 
who have hosted multiple block parties this year. They 
recently congregated in the circle drive of Sandy and 
Gary Akright where they co-hosted alongside Joan 
and Burton French and Kim and Kyle Messerschmidt. 
They invited their street neighbors for a potluck dinner 
where everyone brought their own chairs and drinks. A 
special guest, our very own PID officer on duty, joined 
the festivities as well for his dinner break. 

Sandy and her neighbors have the ultimate setup 
and highly recommend their friendly get togethers for 
neighboring streets alike.

Thank you, Barkwood Lane, for being exemplary PHA 
members!

• Send out a Save-the-Date via email or flyer 
to your fellow neighbors

• Figure out the best pedestrian-friendly yard 
to host (be sure and set out steet signs to 
remind drivers of kids-at-play)

• Have everyone BYOB and/or food item OR 
order pizza for the attendees!

• Bring your own chair or picnic blanket and 
include yard games for the kids to keep busy

• Add nametags so your new neighbors can 
better remember everyone’s names

Around the Neighborhood

D.I.Y. 
Block Party



July 4th RECAP



Solicitor Info:
Door-to-door 

solicitation during 
daylight hours and 

voluntarily giving them 
money is not against 

the law.  Not providing 
services paid for and not 
leaving private property 

when asked to is.  

Planning to travel 
this fall? Let our PID 
officers know so they 
can keep an eye on 

your home!

(972) 333-3441

Back by popular demand, we will be hosting our annual Music in the 
Park event on Saturday, October 15 from 4-6PM. Join us at Sandydale 
Park (corner of Golden Creek & Sandydale) for a night of music, food 
and social gathering. This event is open to all PHA members and will 
feature musical entertainment by Burning Hour Band. 

Bring a picnic blanket, chairs, and your own beverages as we enjoy 
the cool fall weather!

Music in the Park
Saturday, October 15  |  4-6PM

Incident Type Apr May Jun Jul Aug

Valid Burglar Alarm 0 0 0 0 0

False Burglar Alarm 13 12 10 12 10

Traffic Stops 4 6 7 5 5

Suspicious Person/Vehicle 12 14 12 15 17

Disturbance 0 1 0 1 1

Curfew Violations 0 0 0 0 0

Truancy Violations 0 0 0 0 0

Traffic Accidents 0 1 0 1 0

Solicitors 6 5 4 6 5

Burglary of Homes 0 0 0 0 0

Lost Animal Calls 2 2 3 2 2

Burglary of Motor Vehicles 0 0 0 0 0

Open Garage 10 11 14 16 12

Out of Town House Checks 30 29 28 32 29

Attempted Burglary 0 0 0 0 0

Vandalism 0 0 0 0 0

Miscellaneous 6 8 6 10 8

Total Incidents 83 89 84 100 89

10-15-22SAVE THE DATE



Commercial, Multi-family & Residential

Email: info@keanelandscaping.com
www.keanelandscaping.com

Call 972-424-4851
Official Landscape Company of the Dallas Stars

2022 YARD OF THE MONTH
Congratulations to our fellow neighbors who both received a $50 gift card to Home Depot! 

We look forward to our upcoming Holiday Lights Competition – stay tuned!!

Jenny & Bob Jarcik
Pineview Rd.

The Murdter Family
Meadowcreek Dr.



12123 Shirestone Lane

GenerationMoving Into the Next

J E N N I F E R  W A S S E R M A N
jwasserman@monumentstar.com

214.724.7385
BUY. SELL. INVEST

Where past meets present.
Whether you’re looking for a classic masterpiece or a 

modern abstract, let’s work together to bridge the style 
and structure that forms your ideal residence.

The Murdter Family
Meadowcreek Dr.

Located north of Arapaho Rd inside Hillcrest Village!
6959 Arapaho Rd Suite 120, Dallas, TX 75248 



P.O. Box 795682, Dallas, TX 75379

Prestonwood Homeowners Association  •  P.O. Box 795682, Dallas, TX 75379  •  prestonwood.net

ADVERTISE WITH US THIS
FALL AND WINTER!

Our newsletter is mailed to all membership households 
as well as posted online 3x/year.

Email Brittany McNally: brittanylmcnally@gmail.com

Located in Hillcrest Village
6757 Arapaho Rd, #709

Dallas. TX 75248

Call or order online: 
(972) 707-7267 • sushiboxtx.com


